-----Original Message-----

From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 19 April 2011 14:25

To: Public Access DC Comments; Rebecca Horley

Subject: ConsulteeAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00431/LB)

ConsulteeAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00431/LB)

"Claire Sutton-Abbott: Design & Conservation Officer" has used the ConsulteeAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for ConsulteeAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 19/04/2011 14:25:18 from claire.sutton@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00431/LB

Address:

The Stables

Main Street

Wendlebury

Bicester

Oxfordshire

OX25 2PR

Proposal:

Replacement of the Stonesfield slate roof on the East elevation

Case Officer:

Rebecca Horley

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Claire Sutton-Abbott: Design & Conservation Officer

Address:

empty

empty

Comments:

I have no objection to the works in principle. The use of new stone slates rather than reclaimed is encouraging, and retains the integrity of the listed building.

I would ask that a plan of the rafters showing which is to be replaced is submitted under condition, and that the rafters are species-for-species replacements of similar dimensions where possible. It is understood that in order to support the stone roof, strengthening may have to be undertaken and plans of this, if it occurs, should also be submitted under condition.

I would also ask for a sample of the stone slate to be submitted.
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